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 Additional sources of funding should be explored however both sites could become viable as 
early as 2025.  

 Based on current information, the study recommends it would be prudent to progress a delivery 
strategy for both sites.  

 Report has been shared with the Corporate Assets Board (Crawley Borough Council) and West 
Sussex County Council (WSCC) is to recommend optioning the County Buildings site to a joint 
venture. Further assessments will be required to provide baseline information for this option.  

 
Sally Brown asked, as a local resident, if any of the redevelopment options include parking 
provision. DL confirmed that this is a high-level assessment at this stage and the main concern is 
around the viability of the sites. Once we reach the design stage and architects are appointed, they 
will be looking at the detail of any proposals, including parking. 
 
CS thanked DL for his presentation and Crawley BC is looking forward to working with WSCC to 
bring these sites forward.   
 
Crawley Homes Retrofitting – Jack Veaney (JV) presented an update on the project: 
 Led by Crawley Borough Council with project partners; Wates and Mears. 
 Overview of cavity wall construction and insulation and the process applied to retrofitting 

including survey, quote, report, instruction, site preparation, installation, inspection and 
certificate.   

 Project team has completed 319 leaseholder and 473 Crawley BC properties to date and is 
estimating to complete 1000th property next month.  

 Saving leaseholders around £2,000 per flat and residents up to £200 per year on their gas bills; 
reducing carbon emissions by 10% - 15%. 

 Map of Crawley shows where the properties being retrofitted are located 
 Clear that excellent progress is being made and is making a tangible difference to local people. 
 
VI welcomed JV’s presentation and the passion he brings to the project. Good to see the synergy 
between this project and others within the Towns Fund Programme. Positive work between Crawley 
Homes and the College shows how keen contractors are to work with the college and invest on the 
social value of the project.  
 
CM thanked all presenters for their updates and reminded everyone that there is a live 
Communications Plan for the Towns Fund Programme; spreading good news to attract skills, 
grants, etc.   
 
3. UK Shared Prosperity Fund (SPF) 
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The impact of previous Community Grant awards will be reviewed and the findings shared with the 
Board. GB highlighted that having a higher percentage of capital funding allocation in the final year 
presents particular challenges in terms of identifying eligible projects.  
 
‘People and Skills‘ - the remaining SPF allocation is £494,000 (comprising £123,480 capital and 
£370,620 revenue). Crawley BC is developing a number of project proposals including a community 
café, learning hubs, digital inclusion and connectivity in community buildings. Detailed proposals 
will be presented to the Board in July but GB would welcome any suggestions from Board members, 
particularly for projects requiring capital spend. 
 
CS thanked GB for the update and welcomed this funding as a real opportunity to support projects 
focused around skills, with a potential ink to the college. PR welcomed the opportunity to have 
conversation about what might be possible using this funding.   
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4. DLUHC Six-Monthly Progress Report Headlines 
Nigel Tidy (NT) presented a summary of the six-monthly update report for the period October 2023 – 
March 2024, to be submitted to DLUHC by 24th May 2024.   
 
 All 9 projects are now fully approved by DLUHC and in delivery phase 
 Crawley BC internal audit of the Towns Fund Programme scheduled for June 2024 
 £4.476m total spend across all projects in 2023/2024 
 £5.303m total spend across all projects since start of the Towns Fund Programme 
 Estimated to spend a further £7.8m in 2024/25 and £7.9m in 2025/26.  
 Risks (UK wide; not specific to Crawley) include construction delays, planning delays, public 

sector process delays, subsidy control, budget pressures. 
 Key milestones, outputs and outcomes recorded – celebrating success as we go. 
 25% of the overall £21.1 allocation has been spent to date. 

 
The Town Deal Board endorsed NT’s presentation in principle as the basis for the six-monthly report 
to DLUHC. 
 
NT will circulate the draft report to all Board members after todays’ meeting and will ask for 
comments/feedback by Tuesday 28th May 2024.  
 
The report will then be sent to CM (Chair of the Town Deal Board) and Carolin Martlew (S151 officer 
at Crawley BC) for approval before final submission to DLUHC. 
 
Wendy Bell thanked NT for his presentation, finding it very useful to see all of the projects presented 
‘as a whole’, as well as on an individual basis.  
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5. DLUHC update  
Emma Smith sent apologies for the meeting so there was no update. 

 

 

/sites/default/files/2024-05/Towns%20Fund%20DLUHC%20report%20-%20Town%20Deal%20Board%2015%20May%202024.pdf
https://investgatwickdiamond.co.uk/ukreiif-new-collaborative-future/


 

 

 


